
 
 
 

DIMBOOLA MEMORIAL SECONDARY COLLEGE  
ñDEEDS NOT WORDSò 

Phone:  53891460    www.dmsc.vic.edu.au   dimboola.memorial.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au      Fax: 53891981 

Mrs Anne Gawith ï Principal. 

President ï Robin Kuhne, Vice President ï Mandy Withers, Secretary ï Neil Zippel,  

Treasurer - Sally Klinge. 

Parent Reps ï Kellie Schwarz, Teresa Smith, Lisa Polycarpou 

Staff Reps - Mahesh Sarup & Lyndon Kuhne, RSL Rep ï Charles Rees 

May 31
st
 2016 

Respect          Honesty         Excellen ce         Care          Freedom  

 

Jun 1 DMSC Restaurant Night 
Jun 3 Football/Netball- All Levels ς Edenhope 
Jun 6 Western Conference Cross Country- Warrnambool 
Jun 6-9 Year 9-12 Exams 
Jun 7 GAT 
Jun 10 Curriculum Day ς No School 
Jun 13 QUEEN'S Birthday ς Public Holiday 
Jun 14  Senior hockey DMSC all day 
Jun 21 Careers Expo Year 10 & 11 
Jun 24 Free BBQ and Amazing Race 1:45pm 
Jun 24 End of Term 2 - 2.30pm Exit 
Term 3 
Jul 11 Term 3 starts 
Jul 25-29 Year 9 Camp Rubicon 
Aug 24 Year 10 Information Night 7:30pm 
Aug 26 year 12 English Seminar ς Horsham 
Sep 12 -16 Year 10 Work Experience 
Sep 16 End of Term 3 ς 2:30pm Exit 
 
 
 
June 1st Tracey Jorgensen 
June 2nd  
June 3rd Yolande Hutson 
 
June 6th  
June 7th Karen Hunter 
June 8th Petra Wolthuis 
June 9th  
June 10th Student Free Day 
 
June 13th vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ [ŀōƻǳǊ 5ŀȅ 
June 14th  
June 15th Shari Porter 
June 16th  
June 17th Deb King 

National Reconciliation Week 

Last Thursday night, Horsham Rural City Council held 

ŀ ŎƛǾƛŎ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ƳŀǊƪ ά{ƻǊǊȅ 5ŀȅέ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻ 

launch National Reconciliation Week. I was fortunate 

to hear an address from a young indigenous lady 

who is a medical doctor. Dr Ngaree Blow spoke with 

great passion about her traditional roots and how 

her culture is of immense pride to her. For the many 

community members present and also the Koorie 

youth, she was truly inspirational.  Friday May 27 

was the beginning of National Reconciliation Week, 

with events running through until June 3. There are 

many events being held in and around the Horsham 

area and I encourage all of you to participate in the 

various programs on offer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr Ngaree Blow 

Hilltop News. 
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Koorie Dance Performance 

As part of National Reconciliation Week, the 

.ŀƴƎŀǊǊŀ 5ŀƴŎŜ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜΩǎ wŜƪƛƴŘƭƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ 

facilitated several dance performances in Horsham 

on Friday night. 

Congratulations to three DMSC students, Niah 

Boundy, Tallula Harradine-Hodge and Yasmin 

Harradine who performed with other Wimmera 

students. A large crowd witnessed what was a 

wonderful celebration of Koorie culture and it was 

great to see our students thoroughly enjoying 

themselves. Well done girls. 

General Achievement Test (GAT) 

Next Tuesday, all students who are studying a Unit 

3-4 subject will sit the GAT. This test is designed to 

assess a range of skills across the areas of English, 

Humanities, Maths, Science and the Arts. Please 

encourage your son or daughter to take this test 

seriously ς it is important that they achieve the best 

result they are capable of.  

Curriculum Day ς Pupil Free Day 

Friday June 10 will be a pupil free day. Teachers will 

be correcting exams and end of semester 

assessments and preparing reports for distribution in 

the last week of term. Teachers will also use this 

time to reflect on the learning outcomes achieved by 

students and evaluate the units that have been 

taught.  Please note that Monday June 13 is the 

vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ ǇǳōƭƛŎ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅΦ 

SMART Sessions and EXAMS 

With exams next week ς please encourage your 

children to attend our SMART sessions which are 

every Monday and Wednesday afternoon. Teachers 

are available to offer support and afternoon tea is 

provided. 

Academic Awards 

!ǘ ȅŜǎǘŜǊŘŀȅΩǎ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΣ ǿŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ 

round of awards. Congratulations to the following 

students who received Academic Awards for 

outstanding results in a range of subjects. 

Five Awards 
Stephanie Glover 

Three Awards 
Emily Polack 
Macey Laverty 

Rebekah Albrecht  

Sam Polack 

 

Two Awards 

Caitlyn Glover 

Grace Crawley 

Kaylee Withers 

Mitchell Jorgensen 

Montanna Hutson 

Nicole Polycarpou 

Olivia Revell 

Teo Haines 

Tess Robinson 

 

One Award 

Amy Zippel 

Brena Williams 

Bryce Day 

Claire Brooking 

Daniel Polack 

Danni Haebich 

Evan Hunter 

Gabrielle Wren 

Jake Smith 

Jay Hughes 

Lachlan Lawrence 

Matt Miller 

aŀǘƘŜǿ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 

Scott Neulist 

 

Congratulations also to Lachlan Schultz who received 

a Values Award for showing CARE for another 

student. 

There will be another round of awards at the end of 

the term. 

 

Greater Western Cross Country 

Good luck to the DMSC athletes who will be 

competing in the next level of cross country in 

Warrnambool on Monday June 6. It is a long way to 

travel for our students and we wish them all the 

best. 

 
Mrs Anne Gawith 
Principal 
 



 

bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ wŜŎƻƴŎƛƭƛŀǘƛƻƴ ²ŜŜƪΣ ǘƘŜ .ŀƴƎŀǊǊŀ 5ŀƴŎŜ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜΩǎ wŜƪƛƴŘƭƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

DIMBOOLA HEALTH AND FITNESS CENTRE 

 
School Street, Dimboola 3414 

Trainer: Suzi Wouters Enquiries, call: 0417 824 815 

Website:   www.dimboolahealthandfitnesscentre.com 

Find us on Facebook: Dimboola Health & Fitness Centre 

  

Gym Reduced Opening Hours 

3
rd

 June ï 13
th

 June 2016 only 
6-7 am Monday ï Friday 

5.30 ï 8 pm Mon, Weds, Fri 

5.30 ï 7.30 pm Tues, Thurs 

Mon & Thurs 9-11 am CLOSED 

Saturday 4
th
 ï OPEN 8-9 am 

Saturday 11th - CLOSED 

Monday 13
th
 June ï CLOSED (public holiday) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tallula Harridine-Hodge, Yasmin Harradine 

and Niah Boundy 

http://www.dimboolahealthandfitnesscentre.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

Year 12 PE Excursion to Exercise Research Australia in Melbourne 

¢ƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ мн t9 Ŏƭŀǎǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ŀ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ψ9ƴŜǊƎȅ ǎȅǎǘŜƳǎΩ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŜ ƻƴ ΨCŀǘƛƎǳŜ aŜŎƘŀƴƛǎƳǎ ŀƴŘ 

RecoveǊȅ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎΩ ŀǘ ŀ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ [ŀō ƛƴ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜȄǇŜǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

above topics; an author of one of the textbooks and an exam panel member. The sessions helped to consolidate 

the topics and clarify any areas that neeŘŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ΨǘǿŜŀƪƛƴƎΩΦ hƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŎǘǳǊŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀƭƭȅ 

observed a VO2 Maximum cycle test of a footballer and a national road cyclist. Ben Miller was the Dimboola 

representative tested for his anaerobic power on a repeated jump test. In the second session Mark Polycarpou 

was tested on his LIP and lactate level during a cycling test. The Dimboola students all had an experience with 

assisting in this process.  

Having a practical experience in a professional lab is a fantastic opportunity and helps to consolidate all the 

concepts related to sporting examples. This equipment is state of the art and used to test elite athletes. Thank 

you for the parental support and willingness of the students to take part is such a beneficial experience. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott ǿŀǎ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ aŀǊƪΩǎ ōƭƻƻŘ ǎŀƳǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ Zoe filmed it for everyone.                         Mark cycling 



VCE Unit 1 Studio Art Excursion to Horsham Regional Art Gallery on Friday the 20th of May. 

EXHIBITION 
 

Pushing the Sky 
Aaron Carter, Belinda Eckermann, James Guerts, Gail 
Harradine, Dave Jones, Alana & Annabelle Kingston, Kelly 
Koumalatsos, Dónal Molloy-Drum, Tim McMonagle, James 
McMurtrie, Anthony Pelchen, Melissa Powell, Ewen Ross, 
Frank Tagliabue 

 

Students studying VCE Unit 1 Studio Art visited the Horsham Regional Art Gallery on Friday the 20th of 

aŀȅ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜ άtǳǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ {ƪȅέ ŜȄƘƛōƛǘƛƻƴ ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀǊǘƛǎǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻƴ ŀ 

guided tour with an Education Officer and they discussed materials and techniques used by the artists, 

inspiration and processes involved. This excursion was working towards developing students awareness 

of art making practices, experiencing an exhibition of the gallery space and learning to look and engage 

with the artwork towards consolidating their understanding of Outcome 2 and 3 in Unit 1 Studio Art.  

The students enjoyed the Gallery experience and seeing artworks first hand.    

Mrs Louise Simpson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 Big changes are coming to Youth Allowance legislation that will allow many more rural families to access Youth 
Allowance for students aged 18 and over from 1 July 2016 
/ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƻƴƭȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻǾŜǊ мс ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǇŜƴŘŀƴǘ ƻƴ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ άCŀƳƛƭȅ tƻƻƭέ 
for Youth Allowance purposes 
From 1 July 2016 ALL dependent children will be included which will allow many rural families a greater 
entitlement or some entitlement to Youth Allowance. 
It may also mean many current students may be able to access the Relocation Scholarship of $4333 being for 1st 
year University students when they have had to move away from home to study.  
Or even $2168 (for 2nd & 3rd Year Uni students) 
If you currently have student children undertaking Tertiary studies and have other children under 18 years of age, 
this is a significant change 
  
Please contact us at Advance Accounting Services, 84 Wilson Street Horsham  Ph (03) 53811911 so as we can 
assist. 
Gavin Simmons 
ΧΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ.............................................. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Excursion Permission Forms 
 
Students and parents are reminded that they must return excursion permission forms to the front office 
or relevant staff member no later than the day prior to the excursion. 

Students who fail to return their forms by this deadline will not be permitted to attend the excursion. 
 
Mrs Sally Klinge 
Assistant Principal 
 
 


